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Dear Parents,

 I hope you all had a lovely summer holiday. I would just like to also say thank you for the lovely cards and gifts I received and thank you for your kind words and messages about my pregnancy. 

Here is a letter explaining the units and topics that I will be covering in each curriculum area in the Autumn Term.

English
 This term, the children will work on developing their reading skills, both mechanical and understanding, through regular class reading on a Monday morning and they will have guided reading sessions on a Wednesday too. They will also be heard to read individually, by myself or another member or staff, every week. It is very important to hear your child read on a regular basis and spend a few minutes talking to the children about the book; discussing what they have read and their likes and dislikes, rather than just listening to the mechanics because understanding is as equally as important. The children should be doing about 15 minutes worth of reading every night and I would appreciate if you could record this in their reading records and write a comment. 

 Spellings will cover the main spelling patterns and high frequency words. They will be sent 12 (10 for Year 3) spellings every Friday to learn for the following week and the books will need to be returned to me every Friday morning for the new set of spellings to be glued in. I would greatly appreciate if you could oversee the learning of them. I also expect to see evidence of their learning in their spelling homework books (I’ve asked the children to practise their spellings at least 10 times for each word). I’ve suggested to the children to practise the spelling of each word twice a night, so that they are spelling the word continuously and are more likely to remember how to spell the words.
 In writing, the children will be working on developing their understanding in sentence structure, improving their grammar and developing the skill of including a variety of punctuation. 

 During their extended writing lessons, the children will be looking at and applying the features of adventure stories in the first half term. Later in the term, the children will be writing non-chronological reports.
Maths

 Over the course of the term, the children will be building on their understanding of the place value of numbers, including reading, writing, ordering and comparing numbers. They will be developing their calculation skills and will be working on how to add, subtract, multiply and divide using standard written methods, as well as applying these written methods when solving problems. They will also work on fractions and the relationship between fractions and decimals. In Year 4, the children are expected to know all of their times tables up to 12 x 12 by the end of the year, so they will be given a tables test every week. In Year 3, the children are expected to know their 2x, 3x, 4x, 5x, and 8x tables by the end of the year. I will include a tables grid in their homework books.
Science

This term, the children are will be studying the unit ‘Animals Including Humans’. We will look at what a healthy, balanced diet is, our skeleton and the digestive system. This unit will also include a lot of hands-on/practical activities.

Computing

 This term, in Year 3 and 4, the children will be completing a unit called ‘Coding’. In this unit of work, the children will be learn how to design and write their own program that accomplishes a specific goal and they will also learn how to debug. Throughout the term, they will also learn about how to be safe when using the internet and the importance of being safe online.

Geography

 In the second half of this term, the children will be studying the topic ‘Our Island Home’. As part of the topic, they will be naming and locating counties and cities of the United Kingdom and they will be comparing and contrasting land use, as well as studying the contrasts between human and physical characteristics between the local area and another part of the UK. The work will consist of a mixture of research-based tasks and studying maps.
History

 This term, the children will be studying the topic ‘Stone Age to the Iron Age Man’. As part of the topic, the children will be finding out about what the Stone Age was and what life was like during this period of time and the developments made through to the Bronze Age and the Iron Age. They will be finding out about stone circles and will be going on a visit to Castlerigg Stone Circle as part of the topic. I have also planned a trip to Tullie House for the children to handle different artefacts and learn even more about this period of time. I will send out letters in the next few weeks with further details. 
French

 This term the children will be learning how to introduce themselves and to have a basic conversation. They will work on their pronunciation of key phrases and will also learn the vocabulary for classroom instructions, the body, colours and clothes. They will be taught how to say the numbers from 1-12 in Year 3 and 1-20 in Year 4. There will be a lot of games and singing involved for the children to develop their speaking and listening skills. 

Art 

 In art this term, the children will be working on drawing portraits and will be looking closely at the work of Andy Warhol, where they will eventually create their own portraits based on his work.
RE

 During this half term, the children will be focusing on what is important in baptism, so they will be thinking about their life journey so far and their journey ahead and then understanding the importance of baptism in Christianity and the importance of water. During this unit of work, the children will hopefully have the opportunity to witness what happens during a baptism. As usual work will be a mixture of discussion, writing and art work.

PE

 This term Year 3 and 4 will be learning how to play tennis by Carl every Tuesday afternoon up until the October half term. Every Wednesday (from 20th September), Year 3 and 4 will be going swimming for a block of 10 weeks. PE will be taught every Tuesday, but I would appreciate for your child to keep their PE kits in school every day and please ensure that they have both indoor and outdoor kit in school so that they do not miss out on their PE lessons. Indoor kit must comprise of black shorts with a white T-shirt and pumps. Footwear for indoor teaching must be pumps or bare feet NOT trainers; trainers must only be worn outside. It is the responsibility of the child to remove all of their jewellery, therefore I advise that earrings are either removed before attending school in the morning or your child has a container to keep them safe. 

Music

 Mr Clark will continue to teach music to Year 3 and 4 every Friday morning. This has now been linked to performing arts which will incorporate the teaching of dance and drama, all of which have elements of composition and performance built into them. 
Homework

 Homework will be handed out on a Friday and must be returned by the following Thursday to be marked and set for the following day. Homework will predominantly be either Maths or English based. It may be completed using ICT or by hand, depending on the preferred way of working. If homework is completed using ICT then please ensure that it is glued into their books. If your child struggles with the work, please attach a note saying this and return to the school and I will work with your child on it in school.

If you have any questions about any areas of the curriculum, please don’t hesitate to come in and see me.

Yours Sincerely, 

Laura Gibson
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